

Thursday 27th August 2015

Dear Parents/Carers,

I trust you are all enjoying the holiday – I still can't believe how quick it is going!

Unfortunately, I am writing to inform you that the building work, which was set to be finished in time for our return to school, will not be ready. Due to a number of unforeseen circumstances out of our control, the building will not be fully ready until mid-October. We are all disappointed, however, this is totally out of our hands and all I can do is apologise for the continuing inconvenience.

As a result of this and in agreement with the governing body, we have decided to postpone the 'Opening Week' events and will re-schedule this at a later date. The inflatable fun day will still go ahead on Friday 18th September (3pm – 6.30pm).

From Monday 7th September, when the school re-opens, arrangements for coming to school will remain the same as last term:

- The gates will open at 8.35am and classroom doors open at 8.40am. Our pupils need to be in school by 8.55am as this is when registration will close.
- Children in EYFS to enter using the EYFS entrance
- Children in Years 1 & 2 to enter using the door between classes 4 and 5.
- Children in Years 3-6 to enter via the old Infant entrance.
- Children using the drop off zone to enter using the old Infant School entrance.

If at any point you have a message for a teacher or the office staff please write a note and send in with your child if at all possible to ease congestion at key times.

Due to health and safety the school car park will remain closed and parents will not be able to park their vehicles in this area. However they are able to use the drop off facility in front of the old Infant entrance in the morning only. Once the building and car park are ready to use I will write to you with further details of new arrangements.

Once again, all I can do is apologise at this stage but we remain hopeful that everything will be up and running in time for mid-October. Already we can see that the wait will be worthwhile and the new school building will be a wonderful addition to our school.

Yours Sincerely,

Mr. J. A. Bryant Headteacher